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e-NEWS 
 
 
Dear Community, 
 

We have come to the end of Term 3. The children begin their term holiday at 1:00pm this 
Friday 22 September 2017. The children return to school on Tuesday 10 October 2017. 
 

We have enjoyed a very successful and happy term. I am delighted with how most children 
are responding positively, taking ownership of their behaviour and self-managing as they 
navigate themselves through the experience of growing and learning in a community. 
 

In particular, this term we enjoyed some creative class expos, a successful performance in 
Wakakirri and our marvellous Year 6 Canberra/Sydney Experience, which occurred last 
week. 
 

I have to thank the children whom attended for their wonderful contribution and 
involvement in the life of the camp. Their behaviour was excellent. This was particularly 
noted in public places, where tour guides and even random members of the public 
commented on our children’s manners and politeness.  
 

Our staff were very proud at St. Mary MacKillop place, by the respect the children showed. 
We were very pleased to have the tour guides at Mary MacKillop museum, say that our 
children could be guiding the tours, as they know so much about St. Mary MacKillop! 
 

I must thank the very generous staff whom supported the children over the week.  This is a 
major undertaking with 24-hour responsibility (and there is no overtime paid)! I know all 
the teachers were exhausted, but they did a great job in caring for all the students. 
 

Thank you to, in no particular order; Sarah Fogarty, Natalie Mulford, Linda Nguyen, Sharon 
Ciantar, Corrine Clarke, Matthew Saxon, Nicole Marevic, Kellie Doherty and Anthony 
D’Amico. Thank you to Jason Maxwell and James Quinn who attended the camp over 
Wednesday night to do a ‘night-shift’ caring for the children during their stay at a 
Travelodge in Sydney.    
 

I need to say a particular thank you to Heath Thomas who besides attending the camp 
spent 12 months organising the trip. It is a major task to book events and organise travel, 
accommodation and food for 86 children and 14 staff. Thank you also to Anne-Marie Conte 
the Camp Leader who, as always, supported with the organisation and led the camp 
brilliantly. 
 

This was the tenth year of our Year 6 children travelling to Canberra and the fifth year of 
incorporating a visit to Sydney. It always goes off brilliantly without a hitch, thanks to the 
staff and the detailed organisation. Our children are respectful and cooperative too. 
Overall, it was a wonderful experience, due to wonderful people! Thank you to everyone. 
See some photos over the page. 
 
 

From The Principal Continued Over The Page…. 

The wisdom of  

St. Mary MacKillop 

 

“May the spirit of the 

Sacred Heart animate 

you.” 

 

18.9.1906 

IMPORTANT   DATES 

 

2017 Term Dates 
 
 

Term 3 
17 July-22 September 
 

Term 4 
10 October-20 December 

 
 

2017-Term 3 
 

 

Friday 22 September 

Last Day of Term 3 

School finishes at 1.00pm 

 

2017-Term 4 

Monday 9 October 

School Closure Day 
 

Monday 6 November 

School Closure Day 
 

 

Tuesday 7 November 

Melbourne Cup Day-No 

School 
 

Monday 20 -

Wednesday 22 

November 

Year 4 Camp-Mt Evelyn 
 

Wednesday 13 

December 

Christmas Carols Night 

from 7.00 pm 
 

Thursday 14 December 

Year 6-Big Day In 
 

Friday 15 December 

Last Day for Year 6 at 

1.00pm 

Wednesday 20 

December 

Last Day for Year P-5 at 

1.00pm 

 

 

 

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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From The Principal Continued….. 
 

I have brought up three of my own children and have three grandchildren and I could not begin to imagine 
the number of children I have encountered in 34 years’ experience as a teacher.  I know children can be 
challenging and I know that holiday periods can offer some constant challenges. 
 

I include an article below, Five words to avoid if you want your kids to co-operate, written by Michael 
Grose, which might support you in managing your children over the holidays. I thought it an article worth a 
read. 
 

 

Have a safe and happy holiday everybody.  Remember we have a school closure on 

Monday 9 October 2017. School starts back on Tuesday 10 October 2017. 

 

 
Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Visual Arts Room 
Dear Parents,  
 
Donations of any type of new or used wrapping paper 
would be greatly appreciated.  
Students will be using the wrapping paper as part of their 
art lessons during term 4. 
 
Thank you for your support, 
 
Linda Muscat 
Visual Arts Teacher 
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Some of the great memories of camp 
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Year 5-Roald Dahl Day 
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The Year 4s have been learning about the First Fleet as part of their Inquiry Unit.  In Writing, they were exposed to 
new vocabulary which included many words that are no longer used in the English language. They also learnt about 
what life was like in the 1700-1800s. Below are some samples of student's writing. 
 
Anna Yorston 
English Leader (Yrs 4-6) 
 

 

Trouble - Amy Gusman (4R) 
 

The slumps of England surrounded Johnny in 1788. Johnny was just a 25 year old man. On the 31st of March, 
Johnny slowly came across a rat infested bakery. The bakery sign said “closed” dangling down from the dirty 
door. Johnny took off his red shirt that had little holes. He wrapped the shirt around his hand tightly. He broke 
the dirty window with his hand and and hopped through it. 
 

Johnny crept slowly towards the greasy bread. “ It’s so cold in here,” complained Johnny. He was holding a piece 
of greasy bread. The beadle saw little bits of shattered bits of glass on the floor. “Hey, that looks odd” the 
confused beadle said. He walked slowly over to the shattered window. The beadle saw Johnny holding the piece 
of greasy bread in his dirty hands.  
 

“Hey, what are you doing in here?” the beadle asked. “Oh no,” replied Johnny. “ Ha ha ha your new home for 
now will be a cell” exclaimed the beadle. 
 

The beadle wrapped Johnny’s dirty hands with thick rope. When the beadle was wrapping his hands with thick 
rope, Johnny quickly grabbed the love token that he had hid in his back pocket. They slowly walked through the 
rat infested alley way. The beadle and Johnny entered the holding cells. The beadle found a cell that was empty. 
The next morning the beadle called Johnny. “You're going to the old bailey.”  
 

“Great,” sighed Johnny. “Let’s go. We're going to be late!” yelled the beadle. They arrived at the old bailey. “Let's 
get started” exclaimed the judge. “Why did you break into a bakery?”. “I was just hungry” answered Johnny. “ 
Hmmm” sighed the judge. “You broke into a bakery. That's five shillings, trying to steal a piece of bread, that’s 
three shillings. You are found guilty and you are sentenced to jail for 3 years,” answered the judge.                     
 

 

Spain’s Storm - James Mai (4R) 
 

John turned the huge wheel, the boat turned on an angle. He had been sailing for 2 months and 

they were deep at sea. John felt bored as he held the wheel tightly by the hand. He had to 

suffer from sailing the boat and eat disgusting food, it was no luxury to him, but his clothes were 

exceptional in every way. John looked at the ragged map, still having about 7 more months to go, 

John looked ahead, plain sight jammed his eyes, all he could see was blue water, surrounding the 

boat like a shark. The ship glided on and on, over the top of the sea. 
 

The sea started to get a little jagged and rain spitted through the air, slightly getting on John, 

the marines and the hulk. John kept sailing on and on. Ahead, he could see a variety of waves 

approaching the ship ferociously, the rain started to spill upon them. John looked at the pale sky, 

fearing a storm will come at them. The ship sailed past some waves until, something dark loomed 

around their ship. John felt scared and got his hands out of the wheel. 
 

Everything went away. As the marines were just cheery, in came a gusty storm, with a great 

amount of downpour, dashing right at them. The ship started to tilt backwards and everyone fell 

and got pushed to the side of the deck, fearing death upon them. John slowly got up and turned 

the boat to the right, hoping the boat would be in his control.  
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The boat slowly went towards the right direction. As it was going, a flash of light hit the head of 

a hulk. It blasted John into the hatches. John crawled up onto the stairs, hoping to reach the 

wheel. 
 

In a flash of darkness, the storm rushed away, stopping the rain from pouring down. As a 

consequence, the ship was overflowing with water. After half-an hour, they cleared all the salty 

water. They got ready for dinner and got ready for tomorrow. John was ecstatic as he got onto 

the wheel, sailing slowly into the horizon, ‘’Whoosh’’ whispered the sea quietly as John went on, 

eating the rotten apple. 
 

Ahead John could see the sun beaming and the clouds were floating above him godly. John kept 

sailing on, until they were at Cape Town. At this place, John loaded in food and more supplies. 

After that, John was stuck on top of the ship… holding a wheel, he would remember that storm. 

Then, roaring rain came blasting down at them... 

 
 

Horrible mistake - by Melina Calidonna (4R) 
 
 

I sprinted swiftly across the rat infested streets clenching my filthy hands on the fresh apples and 
gleaming pennies that I snatched from a fancy looking man standing across the street from an apple 
store. In the distance I spotted a tough looking beadle walking at a slow pace along the side of the 
cobblestone walls. 
 

“ Oh no” Thomas whispered as he slowly started to run across the gravel path. 
“Hey you!” the tough beadle scowled. 
 

I gained speed as I ran across the road leading the beadle to my pygmy house. The beadle started to catch 
up whereas I was huffing and puffing of exhaustion. When I crossed the road I kicked a bunch of barrels 
and they fell right in the middle of the crunchy gravel path , which made the beadle tumble and fall 
BANG!!! 
 

“Ouch!” The beadle yelped as he laid on the path. 
 

For sure the beadle wouldn't catch up I thought, but I was wrong. My pennies fell out of my pocket. Then I 
noticed I had a hole, so I went to pick them up and my apple slipped out of my coat. 
“Whoops!” I looked up and saw a bow street runner. The bow street runner grabbed my wrists and tied 
them up. He dragged me to the old bailey , so I could see what my punishment was. Well my punishment 
was horrible, I was found guilty and I was sent to get a painful flogging. 
 

I got tied to this wooden triangle, pyramid thing and got smacked with a nine tailed cat made of dried up 
leather. My back was getting torn up into little strips of ribbons and started to bleed. A few little tears 
dripped down my eyes as I stood there getting smacked with the nine tailed cat. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

ST MARY MACKILLOP PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER                   NO 26                                                TUESDAY 19 SEPTEMBER 2017                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ST MARY MACKILLOP PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER                       NO 26                                         TUESDAY 19 SEPTEMBER 2017     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
St. Mary Mackillop Primary School is Fundraising with Entertainment Books!  

 
The brand NEW 2017/2018 Entertainment Hard Copy Books are no longer in stock.  Digital memberships 
are just $70 each and are packed full of great offers. Not only will you receiving amazing discounts to a 
variety of venues and restaurants, but you will also be helping our school.  St Mary MacKillop P.S. will 
receive 20% of all membership sales! If you would like to order your digital membership, just 
visit www.entbook.com.au/9127y31 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

TERM THREE 
 

Pie Day-This Thursday 21 September-Orders closed yesterday to order your child a pie meal deal. 
It is a casual clothes day.  Wear your team colours (footy colours, jumper or any sport jumper) and 
school sports shorts, tracksuit pants and runners.  (gold coin donation)  

 
 
 

TERM FOUR 
SAVE THE DATE!!! As seats are limited. Ladies Night: Wednesday 25th October 2017 Venue: Quatrefoils 
Come and support the students at CRC Sydenham at their restaurant.  See flyer. 
 

Sausage Sizzle– Date to be confirmed 
Christmas Carols Night– Wednesday 13th December, 7.00pm until 8.30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/9127y31
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